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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department




March 25, 2019
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, and Business Manager Lemire 
Also Present: Barbara Cronin, Jon Patterson, and Jim Goulet 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.
YEAR END FINANCIALS & DPU REPORT

Mr. Kelly introduced Mr. Goulet, Principal Partner with Goulet, Salvidio & Associates, P.C., Worcester, Massachusetts.  Mr. Goulet distributed the Groton Electric Light Department Financial Statements for December 31, 2018 and 2017.  He reviewed key points in the Financial Statements and discussed the substantial changes since last year. 

For 2018, the Light Department had a net loss of $104,244 or approximately 1.0% of the value of net plant, compared to a net gain of $85,253 or 0.06% in 2017. He noted the loss was primarily due to a more accurate reporting of our pension liability which will be amortized over the next four years resulting in an expense of $259,289 for 2018 and the next three years.

Mr. Goulet stated that GELD’s overall financial picture is healthy. However, he stated that the restricted depreciation fund has been depleted and he recommends replenishing that fund.
Mr. Goulet distributed and discussed the Internal Control Report, which is an accounting standard designed to look at internal control deficiencies.  He mentioned that one of the previous deficiencies regarding inventory has been removed from the report and there are no other recommended changes to GELD’s internal controls at the end of 2018 – he mentioned GELD has adequate controls (checks and balances) in place.

The DPU report was also distributed.  Mr. Kelly asked the Board to sign the DPU report and gave the signature page to Mr. Goulet so it could be filed with the DPU before the deadline of March 31.  
After some questions and discussion, Mr. Goulet thanked the Board and left the meeting.  Ms. Cronin also left the meeting.
TOWN GENERATOR
Mr. Kelly had notified the Board that the Town is putting together a proposal for a new highway garage.  They were looking to acquire a 200 kW generator at a cost of $100k and they were wondering if GELD would contribute to the generator purchase if they upsize it and allow GELD full ability to dispatch.  

An updated spreadsheet was distributed showing the savings if GELD were to dispatch a 275 kW generator during all transmission and capacity peak events in 2018/2019.  
Mr. Kelly also discussed the added costs (to GELD) if the Town were to upsize the generator to 275 kW.  Initial numbers show the cost at about $167,000.  There were many questions about additional expenses such as maintenance fees and diesel fuel costs, etc.  Mr. Kelly said he will gather additional information to determine actual total costs.  The commissioners are considering this and will further discuss at a future meeting.
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS
Ms. Lemire shared an invitation to the celebration of the new Senior Center progress to be held at the Groton Inn.  The “Friends of the Groton Elders” offered free admission to the Groton Electric Light Department management for their help in providing updated electrical infrastructure for the new Senior Center.  Mr. Lindemer said he would check his schedule and may attend with his wife. Mr. Easom and Mr. Hersh will be out of town.
It was agreed that the next meeting is scheduled for April 16, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.
Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m.
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